Victory Newsletter for November, 2016
Principal's Message

We are so lucky, here at Victory, to get to look across the street each day at the beauty of Exhibition Park.  The leaves are glorious and the weather has been amazing.  Many classes are venturing outside for some outdoor learning. We will be celebrating, “Take Them Outside Day” on October 26th. We are also happy to say that we had 168 students walk to school on Walk to School Day!  

Thank-you to all the families that joined us on Oct. 7th at GCVI for our evening performance with DancEd.  It was delightful seeing all of the students proudly perform.  It was amazing that the auditorium was filled with such an enthusiastic audience! The cost of the DancEd program was partly paid for by School Council and partly for by a very generous private donation from a former Victory student.  

In October, students were busy at Victory – our cross-country running team represented our school proudly in the annual meet, as did our soccer enthusiasts who enjoyed their day at the tournament, several junior classes prepared and enjoyed a Harvest Feast and the whole school participated in several Spirit Days raising money for U.N.I.C.E.F..  We have welcomed back our choir director Mrs. Becker as she works with all of our Kindergarten and Primary/Junior Choir students each Wednesday morning.  Mlle Vaughan has also invited interested classes to French Sing-Alongs in the Gym once a month!  In addition, there has been lots of learning in classrooms – inquiry projects, problem solving in math, speaking en francais, and so much more. 

We will be reflecting on peace and what it means to us during the month of November.  We will be coming together for a PEACE assembly on November 3rd and will be having our annual Remembrance Day Assembly on Wednesday, Nov. 11th at approximately 11:15 a.m.. The week of November 16-20 is Bullying Prevention Week. As a school, we will help students to understand the difference between conflict and bullying and help them to realize that while conflict is normal bullying is not.

Julie Young
Volunteer Website

Don't forget to check out volunteer opportunities that are available at our school!

There's a direct link on our school web-site at: www.ugdsb.on.ca/victory.
Dress for the Weather

     We like to go outdoors for both recesses everyday whether the sun is shining or not.  Please dress for the weather and send in extra socks and mittens to ensure our fingers and toes stay dry and warm.

Report a Bully
Did you know that in the majority of cases, bullying stops within 10 seconds when peers intervene or don’t support the bullying behavior?

The Upper Grand District School Board takes all incidents of bullying seriously.  That’s why we developed an online bullying reporting tool.  Report a Bully gives students and parents 24/7 access for reporting bullying.  You don’t have to identify yourself – just your school – and your message gets sent directly to your school Principal for follow-up.   We will follow up on your report.

You’ll find the Report a Bully button on our school’s website and the board’s website.

If your child is the victim of bullying or sees bullying behavior at school, please encourage him/her to speak with someone at school or use the Report a Bully tool.  For more information, contact Mrs. Young at the school.
First Nation, Métis, Inuit Self-identification
First Nation, Métis, Inuit Self-identification

If your child is a member of a First Nation, the Métis or the Inuit, then please consider having him or her self-identify.

Self-identification helps in several ways:

1. Students will have access to more culturally relevant programming and opportunities for unique cultural and academic experiences.

2. The school system will have an opportunity to focus efforts and resources, as well as an increased awareness of the diverse needs of indigenous families.

3. The school community will have an opportunity for building relationships to increase student success and well being.

Share your pride in your heritage!

Please come to the office (or have your child do so) to get a card that can be filled in and submitted if you wish to self-identify.

Data will be protected and governed by the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act.
Giving to  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Others

Thank you to all families for your strong support of our outreach projects. In the past month, we have given back to our local and extended communities in the form of:

$505.20 to the Terry Fox Foundation

Thank you for your donations to the Food Bank

       Me to We Club members are delighted with the results of our Spirit Days.  It was fun to see everyone in their PJs, dressed as their favourite book/movie character,  all backwards, upside down and inside out, and dressed up in their formal clothes.  While we don't have a final tally for UNICEF, we know that we raised over $400.00.  Thank you to parents for your support.
News from the Me to We Club

We Scare Hunger

Hunger is a supervillain who makes life harder for millions of families across North America. For a kid struggling with hunger, one meal could mean the difference between having the energy to succeed in school and failing a test, or between staying healthy and getting sick.  

We are asking Victory students to trick or treat for non-perishable food items instead of candy at TWO houses along their Halloween route.  The food will be collected and donated to the Food Bank.  Thank you to everyone for your support
Spirit Wear
School Council is selling Victory P.S. spirit wear.  If you are interested in ordering a T-shirt, hoodie or trackpants please send in your order by Nov. 4th, 2016.
Remembrance Day Assembly

We are having our Remembrance Day assembly on November 11 at 11:15 a.m. in the gym.  As always parents are welcome to attend the assembly. If you have photos to forward for our annual slide show, please forward them (preferably by email) to Mme. Stephens as soon as possible.  Kindly include the name of your child/ren, the veteran in the photo and any pertinent details (where they fought and/or when).

We will also be collecting money for poppies beginning right after Halloween.  Thank you in advance for your donations.

diana.stephens@ugdsb.on.ca
 Learning Foundation

Sometimes parents inquire about how they can make financial donations to our school. If you are interested in this and would like a tax receipt in return for this gesture, consider making a contribution to The Wellington-Dufferin Learning Foundation.  100% of your contribution will go towards the school of your choice.  Donation forms are available at the office or online at: http://www.uppergrandlearningfoundation.com/index.html.    Be sure to specify The Victory School on the donation form.  School Council is using this form of donation as one of their fundraising activities this year.
Santa Claus Parade

This year our School Council is participating in the Guelph Santa Claus Parade.  The parade takes place on Sunday, Nov. 20th.  There will not be school staff supervising at this event as it is a School Council run event.  This event is open to Victory students in Grade 4 – 6.  For more information please contact Sam Jewell at santa@downtownguelph.com
Choir

Victory P.S. is going to be having a student choir again this year! Choir will be open to any student in grade 1 through 6 who is willing to make a commitment to practice one recess a week.  Practices will be held Wednesday mornings during the outside recess time.  Mrs. Becker, a retired Music teacher, began meeting with interested students on in October.  She will be working on a musical presentation with the students. This will be presented during a performance for parents and families.  Students are very welcome to try choir out for a few weeks before they make a commitment.  
Mrs. Becker is also working with all of our Kindergarten students every Wednesday morning.  We are thrilled to have Mrs. Becker here with us and look forward to hearing our students’ voices!
Allergies

Thank you for carefully monitoring what your child brings to school for nutrition breaks. Many of our students have nut and other food allergies, and we want to keep all our Victory students safe. Thank you for being diligent when packing lunches!
Dogs on the Playground

Thank you to all dog owners for not bringing your dog onto school property during school hours.  We have students who are uncomfortable around dogs and we want them to feel comfortable at school. 
Arrival Time
There is supervision on the playground beginning each day at 8:35 a.m. and again at the end of the day until 3:30 p.m..  Students should not be dropped off before 8:35 a.m. as they will not be supervised.

Playground Equipment Closed

As of November 1st each year the playground equipment at UGDSB schools is closed for the season.  When climbers are wet there is a much greater chance of students slipping and getting hurt.  Please don’t let your child play on the equipment before or after school.  Thank-you in advance for your assistance in this area.
Photo Retakes

Photo retakes for children who were absent on Photo Day or require retakes will be on Thursday, November 10th, starting at 11:30 a.m.  If you would like your child to have a retake, please be sure to return the complete package to school on or before that date.  
Call for Yearbook Photos

Mme de Rijcke is always collecting photos for the yearbook! Any students or parents, who would like to share pictures taken at school-related events, including sport days, should feel free to bring them in any time on CD or flash drive to go into Mme de Rijcke 's mailbox (we will make sure they get back to you). Merci beaucoup!
December Craft Sale!
One of our Victory annual traditions is our annual Craft Sale. The success of this sale comes through the generosity of our families and community members in making and donating crafts that our students purchase as holiday gifts for friends and families. The sale will take place on Thursday, Dec. 8th beginning at 9:00 a.m. Please see the enclosed flyer for details about how you can help make this day special for our Victory children!  For more information please contact Mary Calarco 519-827-0033.
Daylight Savings Time
On Sunday, November 6 at 2:00 a.m., we return to Eastern Standard Time.  Remember to turn your clocks back one hour and enjoy that extra sleep!
[image: image1.jpg]Attention drivers!
> {sTOP

When there is an adult school crossing guard
i the crosswalk with ther stop sign
drivers must stop

before reaching the crosswalk
and remain stopped

unti all pedestians, inclucing the crossing guard,
have cleared the roadway.

e fne or aling tostop o  crossing guard s $15010 8500
and e demert ponts (ighay e Ac).
Keeplng our community safe

%





Special Class Placement in UGDSB
Students who require special education programs and services receive support through the classroom teacher and the special education resource teacher at their home schools. However, in some circumstances, students can be referred to a special education class placement where focused instruction in the area of need is provided. These classes have smaller numbers and can provide targeted instruction to meet student needs. In elementary there are four specialized class placements for the following exceptionalities: Learning Disability, Mild Intellectual Disability/Language-based Learning Disability, Developmental Disability (Intellectual Disability), and Intellectually Gifted.  Students need to have a diagnosis of an exceptionality before they can be eligible for class placement, and parents and the school team should feel like the placement would best meet the student’s learning needs.  Contact your school team if you would like to have more information on special class placement options. 
Monthly Environmental Activities to help celebrate our planet

November 25th is BUY NOTHING Day! 
It is vital to teach our children to respect and take care of the environment.
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Celebrate Buy Nothing Day on November 25th! 

Buy Nothing Day is an awareness day highlighting society’s habit of buying too many things.  

Founded by Vancouver artist Ted Dave, “The first Buy Nothing Day was organized in Canada in September 1992 as a day for society to examine the issue of over-consumption. In 1997, it was moved to ‘Black Friday’, which is one of the busiest shopping days in the United States.” https://en.wikipedia.org
Repair, reduce, re-use, recycle – 4 R’s are best!

“It's time for a new kind of materialism, based on an economy of better, not more... that makes things which last and can be repaired many times before being recycled, allowing us to share better the surplus of stuff we already have, from furniture to tools, cars, fridges, clothes and food. ‘Repair, reduce, re-use, recycle’, could be the basis of a new economic model.”  https://www.theguardian.com
Some great ideas for your family on Buy Nothing Day!

· Instead of shopping, enjoy a day in the great outdoors by walking trails or going to the park.

· Recycle school supplies such as binders, workbooks, pens and pencils instead of buying new.

· Donate clothes, books, toys and games your family does not need any more.

· Think of things you can make or do for people as gifts without spending any money.

 “Either way, there’s no doubt that going without buying anything for an entire day is quite a challenge in the modern world, and will serve to make you think about what your life is really about.” 

https://www.daysoftheyear.com/days/buy-nothing-day
Chromebooks

in your public library!
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Upper Grand students can now get a Chromebook to do assignments after school, evenings and Saturdays


Talking About Mental Health November 2016 – Technology and Video Games

Between checking text messages and playing the latest video game, how much time do you and your children/youth spend on technology?

“Technology is not really the problem, the lack of balance is,” says Doriann Shapiro, Social Worker, Problem Gambling Institute of Ontario (PGIO). “Because we are in a technological age, youth are often also using tech for writing and research. But when they are totaling over seven hours a day, finding balance between that is the challenge.”

“Problem video gaming has harmful effects on an individual’s social, occupational, family, school, and psychological functioning,” says Lisa Pont, Social Worker, PGIO. “It can result in a loss of control, withdrawal, and escape from difficult feelings.”

Here are some tips from Centre for Addiction and Mental Health (www.camh.ca ) and Problem Gaming Institute of Ontario (www.problemgambling.ca) that can help:

1. Consider how you use technology. You are modelling behaviours for your children/youth. 

2. Before giving your children/youth access to technology, talk to them about safe use. Communicate openly and honestly. Discuss possible effects and the dangers of using the Internet and social media. 

3. Talk to your children/youth about how to integrate technology into their lives in ways that respect others. For example, some families have “no texting” rules during mealtimes and family events. 

4. Be aware of your children’s/youth’s Internet activities and what they access. Create rules that both you and your child agree to, based on their age and past Internet use. You can also consider V-chip technology for the TV, which can block access to programs and channels, and parental controls for smartphones and computers. 

5. Spend time learning about the Internet and video games popular with youth. Participate with your children/youth in these activities. They are more likely to listen to you if they think you know what you’re talking about. 

6. Have your children/youth use a shared computer in an open area of your home where you can monitor what they’re doing. 

7. Help your children/youth lead balanced lives. Set limits around your children’s/youth’s use of technology. Encourage them to take part in “offline” activities such as sports, music, drama and in-person get-togethers with friends and family. 

8. Help your children/youth set priorities. For example, doing homework comes before spending time texting or playing video games. 

9. Remember that you own the equipment (e.g., computer, cell phone) your children/youth are using—or you’ve likely given them the money to buy it. If your children/youth are not using the technology in ways that you approve, you have the authority to cut off access or control their use in other ways (such as using a secret password to set the administrative rights on your home computer). 

10. If you have seen signs that indicate your child/youth may be developing a problem from their technology use, (such as: increased time playing/online, avoiding other activities including other interests and school, sleep problems, poor hygiene, less time with friends/family, lying about their gaming/internet use)  talk with your child/youth about your concerns. You could also contact your family physician to get guidance and support for the whole family.

Homewood Community Addiction Services provides support for youth and families with gaming addictions: 519 836 5733. 

Here are some useful resources. 

Books:

My Parents Aren't Noobs by Michelle Nogueira and Anthea Helps 
Sofa Boy by Scott Langteau 

Doug Unplugged (book and DVD) by Dan Yaccarino and Chris Patton
Websites: 

www.problemgambling.ca
www.camh.ca
Have a mentally healthy November!  

Dr. Lynn Woodford is the Mental Health Lead for the Upper Grand District School Board.

Follow me on Twitter @drlynnwoodford. 

Helping your child with difficult situations

Life is full of things that are hard to deal with. Sometimes children need help in dealing with these events. “Resiliency” is what helps adults and children to “bounce back” from the difficult events in life. The best way to help your child be more resilient is to model the skills for them. Here are some ideas that you can try:

· Starting at birth, respond to baby’s smiles and cooing by smiling and cooing back often.

· Comfort your child when he or she is upset. Hugs and a quiet voice can go a long way in calming a child.

· Teach your child to take deep breaths to calm down when they are upset and then talk when they are relaxed. 

· Help your child to see another way of looking at things: “I know that you want to play with that toy. Tom waited for the toy and now it is his turn. He would be sad if you took it away.”

· Instead of making your child say “sorry”, talk about his or her feelings and the feelings of the other person involved in the event. 

· At night when you put your child to bed ask them to think of one positive thing that happened to them that day. You could share something too.

· Point out your child’s strengths: “Hey you rode that bike by yourself!”

· Encourage your child to keep trying even if something is hard.

· Read positive, happy stories together.

· Give your child lots of time to play. Help them play with other children in a positive way. 

If you would like more ideas and information on raising a resilient child go to  http://www.reachinginreachingout.com/resources-parents.htm 
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